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The Permanent Mission of Nicaragua to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the Secretariat of the Joint Working Group of the Permanent Council and CEPCIDI on the Social Charter of the Americas, and has the honor to request the addition to the draft resolution entitled “Social Charter of the Americas: Renewal of the Hemispheric Commitment to Fight Poverty in the Region,” document GTC/CASA.doc.124/10, of the reservation by the Government of Nicaragua to the reference to the Declaration of the Fifth Summit of the Americas, which appears in paragraph 9 of the  preamble to said draft resolution.

The reservation by Nicaragua should read as follows: “Nicaragua reaffirms its fight against poverty and against social exclusion, and advocates for the social inclusion of all actors in Nicaraguan society while renewing its efforts in the Joint Working Group of the Permanent Council and CEPCIDI to conclude the negotiations on the Draft Social Charter of the Americas and its Plan of Action.”
With regard to the Declaration of Commitment of Port of Spain, the Government of Nicaragua places on record its express reservation on the Declaration of the Fifth Summit of the Americas, held in Port of Spain, Trinidad and Tobago.  During the event, Nicaragua stated its position that it considered the Declaration of the Fifth Summit of the Americas to be unacceptable and insufficient as it failed to address a number of issues of vital importance for the Hemisphere, which are still pending discussion.  Similarly, Nicaragua does not accept the reference to that Declaration in various resolutions adopted by the General Assembly.  Nicaragua insists that the items on the agenda for the General Assembly should be drawn from the discussions and debates of the Heads of State and Government gathered in Trinidad and Tobago.

The Permanent Mission of Nicaragua to the Organization of American States avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the Secretariat of the Joint Working Group of the Permanent Council and CEPCIDI on the Social Charter of the Americas the renewed assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., May 12, 2010
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